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A meeting of the PTO for Wydown Middle School was held, as scheduled pursuant to due notice, on February 12, 2018, at 8:45 AM CT at the Wydown Middle School (WMS) Second Floor Foyer.

The following members of the Board were present at the meeting: 
Allie Rossini, Co-President, Alison Hoette, Co-President, Missy McCormick, Treasurer, Stephanie Gross, Secretary.

The following members were also present: Kerry Vetter, Jillian Barnes (6th & 7th Grade Representative), John Edwards, Jeffrey Lewis, Michelle Schrid, Christiana Ireland, Amy Wilson, Tanya Vedantham, Anne Duncan, Amy Zaidman.

Jamie Jordan, WMS Principal, Elizabeth Macanufo, Community Relations Specialist CSD, Susan Kronemer, Budgeting & Fundraising Committee member were also present.  

Alison welcomed members of the PTO and reviewed the agenda for the meeting.

Approval of the Minutes 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the January 22, 2018 meeting, which was seconded and passed.

Clayton Education Foundation
Elizabeth Macanufo, Community Relations Specialist for the Clayton School District spoke about the Clayton Education Foundation.   
The Clayton Education Foundation is a not-for-profit affiliated with the School District of Clayton that distributes grants in the district.  Since its inception in 2009, it has given out $118,000.  In the fall of 2018, $40,000 was distributed.  Teachers apply for grants that are reviewed and approved by the CEF Board and some select CSD staff members.  CEF is funded by donations from individuals and corporate grants.  They are currently working on Adzick Field (named in memory of CHS Coach Adzick) that will replace the current grass field in Shaw Park with full turf for use with CHS baseball, softball, and field hockey teams as well for Clayton recreational leagues, SummerQuest camp and other events.  Additionally, new bleachers and concession stand will be added, the score board and press box will be updated.  Hope to have field completed by fall of 2019.  Centene gave a $600,000 matching grant.  CEF is looking for donations to match it (currently at $254,000) from families, alumni, community members, etc.
CEF will host an evening at WMS on Wednesday, February 28th to discuss the new field.  7 PM is a meet and greet with CHS coaches and a presentation on Clayton sports and Adzick field will start at 7:30 PM.  RSVP at claytonschools.net/ourfieldourfutureevent or contact Elizabeth Macanufo at 314.854.6014, elizabethmacanufo@claytonschools.net.   You can also like the Clayton Education Foundation Facebook page for additional updates and information. 

Treasurer’s Report by Missy McCormick
As of January 16, 2018, we have $51,324.65 in funds.
Activity from last meeting:
·Collected an additional $1200 in Funds for Excellence.
·FFE Fund is now at $18,300, $6,700 from our goal.
Discussed adding a line item for the Winter Fun Fest in the amount of $500 to cover expenses. 
Looking to add an $800 line item in next year’s budget for the parents’ night out event.  May look into sponsorship to cover food cost. 
An in-depth discussion of next year’s budget will take place at the April 2018 PTO meeting.
Budget will be voted on in August 2018.

President’s Report by Alison Hoette & Allie Rossini 

Upcoming Events:
Community Relations is a two-fold effort (internal and community outreach).  Internally, we are always working on the Food Pantry.  Duffel bags were donated for recipients to fill for the weekend and return on Mondays. 
Within community outreach, there is a uniform drive benefitting the Boys & Girls Club.  The uniform drive aims to outfit K-12 students in the Saint Louis City Schools.  The students who do not have the appropriate school attire and sent home which effects school attendance.
All uniforms must be new and can be purchased at Old Navy, Target and Walmart.
Items needed are:
· Pants (black, khaki or navy blue) 
· Collared Shirts (white, black, navy or light blue) 
· Adult S-XL for the high school level is most needed. 

Chess Tournament Funding
As a follow up from our last meeting, we decided to approve $700 to fund the memorial chess tournament and help defray travel costs for a traveling chess tournament. Going forward, staff is asked to help defray costs by using District rentals and asking families to pay for their participating students.  If students cannot pay, PTO will fund the difference.  Discussed adding a budget line item so we do not have to discuss/approve this request every year. 

Give Back Night
Give Back Night will be held April 26, 2018 at WMS.
The PTO provides manpower and food (available for purchase).  Food is purchased from Chartwells and all unused food is returned.  Event is open to the community and includes activities, food and a raffle.

Looking ahead:
There will be one last push to fundraise for Funds for Excellence.
There are a lot of open volunteer positions for next school year.  Openings are posted on the website and can be reviewed/discussed with the co-presidents.

Principal’s Report by Jamie Jordan 
Give Back Night will be held April 26th from 6-7:30 PM at WMS.  Entire community it welcome to attend.  Information will be sent to elementary schools. 
6th graders are just participants, 7th & 8th graders sign up by team to run the booths.
Raffle donations are needed (sports tickets, theatre tickets, vacation homes, etc.).   8th graders run the event and are part of the steering committee.

Course selections due today for 2018-19 school year. 

New Business
Susan Kronemer, Budgeting & Fundraising Committee member discussed the upcoming Board of Education election to be held on April 3, 2018.  Candidates are Amy Rubin, Jason Wilson and Jenaro Centeno (2 spots open).  A PTO sponsored Voter Guide will be mailed this week and a candidate forum will be held March 13th at CHS in the auditorium at 7 PM. 

Conclusion

Next PTO meeting will be Monday, March 12, 2018 at 6 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie L. Gross, Secretary 

